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Dear friends,

We love the summer
months, don’t we? A little
slower pace of things.
Activities and
responsibilities take a bit of
a breather. Family
vacations are planned.
Gatherings centered
around holidays are scheduled. The river
beckons one and all. It's a wonderful time of
year. We all enjoy the pattern of the seasons of
the year. We slow down in the summer. We
speed up in the fall. We cool things down a bit
after Christmas, but we pick up the pace in the
Spring! | think God must have known that we
needed some breathersinlife. Certainly, he gave
us every seventh day to catch our breath, but |
think he also gave us the four seasons to help us
to pace ourselves.

y
/ From the |

I've talked a lot with you about the Christian
Calendar. I've spoken of its design to carry us
through the whole story of the Gospel of Jesus
Christ. The high times of Christmas and Easter
anchor the calendar But there are also long
periods where there is no major holiday. The
longest of these is the season after Pentecost.
But | am old enough to remember when it used
to be called Ordinary Time. | originally thought
that it meant ordinary as in non-descript,
“Nothing to see here folks.” Kind of boring, right?
| was wrong though. It wasn’t called ordinary
because it was boring. It was because of its
original meaning: to work.

During this Ordinary time, the work of the Church

continues. We will still gather for worship. We will
still feed the hungry. We will still proclaim the
name of Jesus Christ. We will still love our
neighbors as ourselves. The work of the Church
never stops. Maybe committees take a break.
Maybe Pastors take vacations, but the work
never stops.

Wherever these summer months take you, you
take the work of the Church with you.

In Christ’s love,

P.S. In your travels this summer, remember to
participate by using our online presence either
through YouTube (Fairfield pcusa) or our
website Fairfieldpcusa.org.
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Member News

¢ Alexander Lee Wills was
™ baptized on May 8.
. Alexander's parents are
= Morgan & Woyatt Wills,
grandparents are Jerry &
Melissa Hughes and great-
grandparents are Jim &
Barbara Cooper. Alex also has an uncle, Collin.
We look forward to watching Alex grow up in our
church family.
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Eva Ladd has moved in with her daughter,
Karen. Her new address is 6452 Adelphi Circle,
Fort Myers, FL 33919-5003. Eva still has hercell
phone. You can call her at (804) 651-6392.

Jack & Jo Mitchell have new addresses at
Covenant Woods. They are both in Assisted
Living Units C101 & C102.

Please keep the following people in your daily
prayers: Ann Barlow, Dwight Clark’s niece
Kelly, Myra Compton, Merrillyn Jones, Jack
Mitchell, Eva Ladd, Joyce Nuckols, Calvin
Pearson, Gene Rosen’s niece, Tracy, Joan
Sprinkle, Buford Wade, Jack and Beverly
Ward, Deborah Wood'’s friend Courtney, Dale
Woodfin's daugher Stacy and all those who
serve as missionaries abroad and those who
serve our nation.

Please remember our members who are unable
to get to church due to iliness or limited mobility:
John Crowe, Reggie Crump, Nita Dunkum,
Dot Gammon, Eva Ladd, Laverne Longest,
Marie Maida, Nancy Norment, Joyce Nuckols,
Virginia Phipps, Helen Rigsby, Larry Rigsby,
Faye Sandridge, Louise Setchel, Sheila
Shaw, Bootsie Stevens and Tony Underdown.

Our Covenant Woods friends: Carl & Ann
Barkley, Margaret Barlow, Elizabeth Davis,
Walt & Jan Fadeley, Nancy & Ivy Gallihugh,
Mary Gayton, Bill & Phyllis Kerns, Doris
McCalla, Glenn & Gerry Miller, Jack & Jo
Mitchell, Calvin Pearson, Rick & Diane
Richardson, Bob Stevens, Libby Taylor,
Richard Walden, Billy and Nancy Walls.

(Please update Pastor Steve or the church office
as often as possible if you wish to keep your
name or your loved one’s name on this list.)
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Congratulations to all of our high school
graduates this year! We wish you luck in the
future that lies ahead of you!

=\

Henry Atkinson - Henry will be attending
University of Virginia in the fall.

Taylor Hale - Taylor will be going to James
Madison University in the fall.

McKenzie Marker - McKenzie will be going to
Virginia Tech in the fall.

Hannah Reasor - Hannah will be going to
James Madison University in the fall.

Heather Lowery - Heather will be going to
Roanoke College in the fall.

Victoria Tanner - Victoria will be going to
Longwood College in the fall.

We will recognize our seniors at the 9:00am
service on June 12",

“So be sure when you step, Step with care and
great tact. And remember that life's A Great
Balancing Act. And will you succeed? Yes! You
will, indeed! (98 and % percent guaranteed)
Kid, you'll move mountains.”

— Dr. Seuss, Oh, The Places You'll Go!



OUR COLLEGE GRADUATES

Congratulations to Sarah Dobson who
graduated Magna Cum Laude from VCU with a
Bachelor of Music degree in Music Education.

Congratulations to Abby Reasor on her
graduation from VCU with a BS in Mass
Communications, concentration in Public
Relations.

Congratulations to Cooper Schwartz who
graduated Cum Laude from James Madison
University with a B.A. in Theatre as well as
Media Arts & Design.

Congratulations to Kaitlyn Sorensen who
graduated with a Bachelor of Science in
Recreation Management: Outdoor Experiential
Education and minors in Global Studies and
Sustainable Development. She is now going to
attend the University of Colorado Boulder to start
her Master of the Environment: Sustainability in
the Outdoor Industry.

Congratulations to Graham Williamson who
graduated Cum Laude from VCU with a Bachelor
of Music.

Speaking of graduations, our own Intern, turned
new member, Caroline Carneal, graduated on
May 21° from Union Presbyterian Seminary with
a Masters of Divinity. She will be a chaplain
intern at Mary Washington Hospital this summer.
Way to go Caroline!

Dear Pastor Steve, Pastor
Sandi, Caroline, Elders,
" Deacons and Congregation,
Thank you to everyone for
welcoming me as a new
member of FPC. | am
grateful to be a part of the
church. Thanks also for the
gift bag - much appreciated. The books, bread,
apple butter will be enjoyed except for the bread,
which was enjoyed the first two days. Thank to
all and thanks be to God.
Jane M. Jones

Dear Fairfield Family,

Thank you so much for the prayers that
you offered up on my behalf both before and
after my surgery. My recovery is going well,
and I'm getting a little better each day. Your
prayers are still requested as I go through the
recovery process. Thank you, as well, for the
many cards with words of encouragement that
you sent. And, thank you, also, for the dinner
that was provided by the deacons, delivered by
Anne. Everything was delicious, and Doug and
I really enjoyed it! Your thoughtfulness was
greatly appreciated.

Thanks again,
Doug and Vicky

The American Red Cross held a blood drive
here on April 26 and collected 26 units of blood
which can help as many as 78 lives! The next
blood drive will be held here on June 21. A big
thanks to those who donated!

Special Dates

Pentecost, June 5

Trinity Sunday, June 12

Flag Day, June 14

Father's Day, June 19

First day of summer, June 21
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Blessings Bestowed

When author Gary Smalley asked 100 people

to share how they knew they'd received their

parents’ blessing, they offered these memorials
of fatherly love:

» My father put his arm around me at church
and let me lay my head on his shoulder.

* When my father faced a transfer at work, he
purposely took another job so | could finish
my senior year in high school.

* When | wrecked my parents’ car, my father's |
first reaction was to hug me and let me cry
instead of yelling at me.

* My father went with me to the store when |
had to return a purchase | regretted.

+ My father let me practice pitching to him for
a long time after work.

My father cried during my wedding because |

he was going to miss me being at home. |




JUNE

BIRTHDAYS

Robby Stevens
Madeline Atkinson
Beth Patterson
Cooper Schwartz
Caleb Sutton

Billy Walls

Kathy Boyle

Dot Gammon
Sharon Gaston
Brian Letourneau
Sue Putze
Barbara Wash
Matt Wenninger
Mac Cunningham
Ella Glass

Jenny Lake
Suzanne Weeks
Margaret Barlow
Larry Covington
Janice Baily

Will Glass

Beth Young

Barry Snedker
Edward Wolfgang
Mason Harding
Sarah Palicia
Ginny Patterson
Leslie Vance
Jack Dobson
Chuck Lorch
Bootsie Stevens
Rebekah Wenninger
Beverly Burts
Jessica Ingerman
Gerry Rudolph
Larry Hansbrough
Alexander Wills
Robert Cunningham
Majken Whitaker
Ray Stevens
Cathy Wenninger
Betty Pittman
Gary Helfrich
Bremner Lancaster

June 2
June 3
June 3
June 3
June 3
June 3
June 4
June 5
June 5
June 6
June 6
June 6
June 6
June 8
June 8
June 8
June 8
June 9
June 9
June 10
June 10
June 10
June 11
June 11
June 12
June 12
June 13
June 13
June 14
June 15
June 15
June 16
June 17
June 17
June 17
June 18
June 18
June 19
June 19
June 20
June 20
June 21
June 22
June 22

Melanie Magill
Megan McWilliams
Sarah Dobson
Cory Walter

Taylor Hale

Susan Lorch
Shannon Hendricks
Connor Sulser
Dennis Behling
Martha Houchins
Allison Adams

Jim Gruenhagen
Patti Gulliver

Bill Walter

Tina Cunningham
Jake Lafferty
Adriana Pope

Beth Weber

JUNE

Tom & Jenny Lake
Richard & Deborah Wood
Jim & Barbara Cooper
Brian & Anne Wash

Rick & Diane Richardson
John & Janna Daugherty
Rob & Brenda Blue

Don & Pam Wells

Mike & Donna Hohman
Jack & Beverly Ward
Gerald & Debbie Atkins
Matt & Lauren Joyce
Matt & Amy Wenninger
Walt & Jan Fadeley

Bill & Lee Lythgoe

Billy & Nancy Walls
Danny & Cathy Guertler
Steve & Debby Starzer
Chuck & Ginny Patterson
Ken & Rae Hayden
Stuart & Becky Settle
Tim & Patty Gulliver
Danny & Karen Couch

ANNIVERSARIES

June 23
June 23
June 24
June 24
June 25
June 25
June 26
June 26
June 27
June 27
June 28
June 28
June 28
June 28
June 29
June 29
June 29
June 30

June 1

June 2

June 3

June 4

June 6

June 7
June 12
June 12
June 13
June 14
June 18
June 19
June 19
June 21
June 21
June 21
June 22
June 22
June 23
June 26
June 26
June 28
June 30



Attention Ladies!

A
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The Fellowship Circle will
/YR et together again on June

~ g
Circle 14™ in the Open Door
) Classroom (#20) at 10:00am.
o We continue to discuss

angels and the women of the Bible. All ladies are
invited to join us!
Beverly Burts

In May the Prayer Shawl Ministry
was blessed with a donation of
L yarn from a fellow church
member. It was gratefully
accepted and appreciated. This
is not the first time we have been
given yarn and other supplies
from church members. Each
donation has helped create many of the beautiful
projects that get made. Sometimes it is whole
skeins of yarn and other times partial skeins but all
are welcomed and used to make shawls, lap
robes, and baby blankets. We are most
appreciative of all the help we receive as we try to
provide warmth and comfort for those in need.
THANK YOU for all you do to help us. Beyond
donations we would love to welcome anyone into
our group. If you don't know how to knit or
crochet, we would love to teach you. Come join us
and see what we are all about.

The next meeting of the Prayer Shawl
Ministry is Wednesday, June 1 at 10:00am in the
Barlow Parlor.

Anna Barrowclough

The Super Singles are taking a
summer break and will get back
together again on September
SINGLES 11" We hope everyone has a

FELLDWSHIP wonderful summer and stay cool!

‘But you will receive power
when the Holy Spirit has come

NV

upon you; and you will be my ) /

witnesses in Jerusalem in all

Judea and Samaria and to the o~

ends of the earth.” Acts 1 v. 8 CHURCH LIBRARY
On Sunday June 5 we will en/'s

celebrate Pentecost when we

focus on the coming of the Holy Spirit. There
are many books and other resources available
in the library that enables us to grow in and
enrich our spiritual lives so that we can
continue to be disciples of Christ. Look for A
Beautiful Offering, How A Man Stands Up
For Christ and The God Who Speaks.

In the Children’s library you will find
Sunday Surprise, Moses - The Long Road to
Freedom and Young Jesus of Nazareth.

Through the Power of the Holy Spirit may
we all strive to be strong witnesses for Christ
wherever we are even to the ends of the earth.

Elizabeth Covington.

g:ooam
Service

June 5

June 12 Majken Whitaker & Abbey Glass

June 19 Anne Young & Linda Daugherty

June 26 Allison Letourneau & Donna
Hohman

Nikki Glass & Marge Wantz

The nursery is available for children up to 3
years of age and Sunday School for ages 4
through 5" grade is available in Room #21
(Vine Art Room).

The Gift of Yourself

If you could only sense how important you are
to the lives of those your meet; how important
you can be to the people you may never even
dream of. There is something of yourself that
you leave at every meeting with another
person.

Fred Rogers
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Bingo & Pizza
Anyone?

The Deacons invite
everyone to join together on
June 12 immediately
following the 11am worship
in the Heritage Hall for Bingo and pizza! This will
be a fun time and hope you can make it.
Reservation forms are in the bulletins. Please fill
one out (or call the church office) so we can know
just how much pizza to buy! | forgot to mention,
there will be prizes!

gg67114633 GoGraph.com

2022 Mission
Drive

We are nearing the end of
the Mission Drive and for

M'SS'ON those who have not given
M'NDED yet, please consider helping
us spread the Good News of
Jesus Christ. The drive
officially ends on June 5", but you can always
make a contribution at any time.

With gratitude and thanks,
The Mission Committee

N\\\11//; M The Senior Rides program has
\|///, been expanding each year and
serves as a model for other
v /”'E communities to begin their own
= \g\ programs. Currently, The Senior
Z7/AIINN F Rides program is in need of 6
additional drivers and 1
coordinator. The coordinator is not the director of
the program, but assists with scheduling of
volunteers and clients who need rides. |If
interested, people can contact MCEF at (804) 357-
9360.

Summer is upon us. Here are a few highlights
from the MCEF One Stop Shop:
* In May, MCEF hosted a meeting/luncheon that

brought ministers and mission teams
together from 26 Mechanicsville churches.
The purpose was to look back, look present
and look to the future of MCEF. It was a
successful event held at The Church of the
Redeemer.

* MCEF is seeing an increase in clients
coming to the food pantry and looking for
financial assistance. The shelves at the
pantry are looking sparse in some areas as
a result. Areas in need of donations are
hearty soups, baked beans, pasta sauce,
canned tomatoes and canned fruit and
peanut butter - crunchy and creamy.

* MCEF continues to purchase eggs, toilet
paper and dish soap.

« Summer clothes are in full swing. Needs
continue to be: new underwear for women
and men and bigger boys. A “back to
school” shopping day will again be planned
for August. Clothes for school age kids and
school supplies will be on the list of needs.

Thank you for everything you do for this
important ministry in our community. Only
because of you has MCEF been able to survive
and serve for 45 years.

From the

O Medical
Nt i Equipment

The Deacons have a variety of medical
equipment items to loan out for temporary use.
These items have been disinfected with wipes
containing clorox. We are accepting gently
used items on an as needed basis. Please call
Cindy Cattoi or Angela Schwartz for item
availability.

Cindy Cattoi: (804) 221-0764
Ddcattoi@gmail.com

Angela Schwartz: (804) 337-4475
angela.schwartz@comcast.net




From June 26 - July 2, 10
youth and adults will travel to
Blue Knob, Pennsylvania to
work with an organization
called TEAMeffort. They will
help with various projects
like painting, drywall, redoing
decks, yard work, etc. This mission trip provides
a life changing experience for many youth and a
chance to grow in their Christian lives.

On June 26th we will commission the following
people at the 9:00am service: Amy Atkinson,
Meredith Atkinson, Jordan Bridger, Janet Chelette,
McKenzie Marker, Mitzi Marker, Zoe Marker,
Chuck Patterson, Lucas Settle and Kylie Smith.

‘Where do all those plastic
bags go?

Chuck & Janet Chelette have been collecting
plastic grocery bags at church for their friends in
Texas who work for Meals on Wheels. On their
recent trip to Texas, the top of their car was loaded
with all of those bags!

All of the bags made it safe and sound (thanks to
the careful driving of Janet & Chuck) and the
organization was so appreciative. So keep
bringing in those plastic bags! They are getting a
second chance!

Don'’t forget to support Fairfield when
you show on Amazon. Go to
smile.amazon.com and select Fairfield
Presbyterian Church!

Celebrating the church’s
birthday

On Pentecost, we remember when the Holy
Spirit descended on Jesus’ disciples. As they
gathered in Jerusalem 10 days after Jesus’
ascension, they saw tongues of fire, heard
rushing wind and began speaking in many
languages. Because the disciples could then
share the good news with all the pilgrims
assembled for the Pentecost festival, the
occasion marks the birthday of the Christian
church. That day alone, about 3,000 people
devoted their lives to Christ.

Like the Holy Spirit, Pentecost is important
and relevant today. As theologian Henri
Nouwen writes, “Without Pentecost the Christ-
event - the life, death and resurrection of Jesus
-remains imprisoned in history as something to
remember, think about and reflect on. The
Spirit of Jesus comes to dwell within us, so that
we can become living Christs here and now.”




Session News - May 17, 2022
Steve began the meeting with a reading from "Mornings with Bonhoeffer” concerning God’s Peace. God's Peace isn't
supposed to relieve us of our burdens but is there to support us as we deal with life’s burdens. Through all our difficulties and
worries, there is a divine rainbow of peace that gives us hope.

A Quorum was declared and J. R. Marker was elected Clerk pro-tem

Clerk's Report - Copies of minutes of previous meeting were reviewed. Motion made to accept the minutes.

Pastor's Report

+  Shannon is doing very well, as is her new daughter.

+ The Deacons have been meeting regularly and faithfully. They are planning a Fellowship time after the 11:00 service
on Sunday, June 12, 2022. There will be pizza and desserts provided and a joyful game of BINGO with prizes.

+ There are Blessing Socks located in the Narthex for members to distribute to homeless individuals.

+ Steve asked that sometime in the next 6 months, the Session take a look at the church’s committee and team
structure. We should see if any changes need to be made and possibly add a Communications Team for supporting
the church’s Information Technology initiatives.

+  Steve asked for prayers for Trinity and Village Presbyterian churches as these congregations are currently struggling.

Facilities Management
* Jim France reported that a new roof was recently installed on the Pavilion.

The church building was recently power washed and looks great.

They will soon be doing some exterior painting on the church building.

They are also planning to do some minor outdoor electrical repairs and driveway repairs.

The outdoor cameras are still progressing. They are recording but there are some issues when trying to view them

live.

* There was a donation to purchase a second Video cart and equipment so that the A/V equipment would not need to
be transported back and forth between the Family Center and the Sanctuary. Most of the necessary equipment has
already been purchased.

+  Billy Putze notified the Session of the hard work John Longest puts in as our Sexton.

« They are working with the Deacons on the possibility of acquiring a second AED unit to have available in the church

building.

e 8 e e

Nominations/Personnel
- Deborah Wood reported that they are working on a formal Family Leave Policy. :
« They are asking each committee to submit a bullet-point list of the responsibilities that the committee has. This will
be used to help explain what responsibilities Elders and Deacons have when recruiting nominees.
«  Will start looking for new Elders and Deacons in the next month or so.

Stewardship & Finance

* J. R. Marker submitted the Treasurer's Report and reported that while income is up a small amount over last year,
expenses are up considerably. Most of the increase if from repairs to the HVAC system and should not be ongoing
monthly expenses. The Mission Team also disbursed a large amount of funds to the ministries they support earlier
in the year than usual.

*  Motion to accept Treasurer's Report - passed

*  The committee was asked to look at funding the Conceptual Design for a Columbarium from Columbarium Planners,
Inc. The cost would be $8,500. Session voted affirmatively to proceed with the Conceptual Design once concerns
were addressed and total cost not to exceed $8,500.

Team Youth
* J. R. Marker reported that Youth Sunday will be this coming Sunday, 5/22/22.
+  Preparations are being finalized for the Youth Mission Trip.

Evangelism
+  David Cunningham reported that they are looking into a program where food panty items are delivered to needy
families by student drivers that need hours behind the wheel.
* Theyare also checking on website updates and asked to be notified if anyone ran across a church’s website that was
exceptional.

New Business - Motion made to move the next stated Session meeting from June 21% 2022 to June 28" 2022. Passed.
Steve closed with prayer.



Under-Age Thinl

Some popcorn plus a little heat

makes a big change. 8
What you need: 8

* 2 Tbsp. popcorn kernels

* 2 tsp. oil

* 1 Tbsp. sugar
* Brown paper lunch bag

What you do:

1. Add popcorn kernels,
oil and sugar to the bag.

2. Fold the bag’s top down
about half an inch. Repeat
two more times. Gently
shake to mix ingredients.

3. Microwave for 1% or 2
minutes (or use the
Popcorn setting). Allow
bag to cool before re-
moving and opening it.

4. As you share popcorn with
family and friends, discuss
the change in the kernels.
Read Acts 2 together. What
changes did the disciples
experience? What was the
source of their power?
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Before his ascension, Jesus tells the disciples
they will receive a gift and carry out a job.
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Directions: Use the code to fill in the blanks and complete Acts 1:8, NIV,
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Fairfield Presbyterian Church

June 2022

Worship Service (Family Center)
9:45am -10:45am Sunday School
11:00am New Beginnings Church

Worship (Family Center)

11:00am -12:00pm Traditional
Worship (sanctuary)

29 30 31 1 2 3 4
Worship on-line with us at Church Office 10:00am Prayer 6:30pm -9:30pm Communijon Set-
www.fairfieldpcusa.org Closed Shawl Ministry C.A.P. (Family Up {Small
9:00am -9:45am Contemporary | Memorial Day {Barlow Parlor) Center) Kitchen)
Worship Service (Family Center) | g.00pm -8:00pm 6:00pm -8:00pm | 7:00pm Boy 8:00am -4:00pm
9:45am -10:45am Sunday School |  AA Group (#29) Girl Scouts (#20) aﬂl’luts (Heritage Eagle Scout
11:00am New Beginnings Church 8:00pm Praise all) S?Ilg)t of Honor
Worship (Family Center) B:gd Practice
11:00am -12:00pm Traditional (FO) lzl\jggpg;.&i::io‘}m
Worship (sanctuary) Practice (#14)
5:00pm Set Up for
Good Citizenship
Reception (FC)
5 6 7 8 9 10 11
Pentecost 6:00pm -8:00pm 7:00pm Deacon's 6:00pm -8:00pm 6:30pm -9:30pm 4:00pm -11:00pm | 12:30pm -1:30pm
Worship on-line with us at AA Group (#29) Meeting Girl Scouts (#20) C.A_P. (Family Rehearsal Dinner NBC Choir
www.fairfieldpcusa.org (Heritage Hall) 8:00pm Praise Center) fr(_’;'fMica(?_'& s Practice (#14)
9:00am -9:45am Contemporary 7:00pm Personnel Band Practice 7:00pm Boy Itrany (FiH, Sm
Worship Service (Family Center) Team (#19) (FC) ﬁctla'uts {Heritage |  Kit, Big Kit)
9:45am -10:45am Sunday School all}
11:00am New Beginnings Church
Worship {Family Center)
11:00am -12:00pm Traditional
Worship (sanctuary)
2:00pm Good Citizenship
Reception (FC)
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
Recognition of High School Grads | 6:00pm -8:00pm Flag Day 6:00pm ~7:00pm | 6:30pm -9:30pm 2:00pm -7:00pm 12:30pm ~1:30pm
Trinity Sunday AA Group (#29) 10:00am - Pilates Class C.A.P. (Family Amy Atkinson NBC Choir
WOI’Ship an-line with us at G:OOPm -7:00pm lz:oopm (Heritage Hafl) Center) (HH) Practice (#14)
¢ Pilates Class Fellowship Circle | 8:00pm Praise 7:00pm Boy Scout
www.fairfieldpcusa.org 5 2 |
{Heritage Hall) (#20) Band Practice Committee -
9:00am -9:45am Contemporary (FC) Meeting {#20)
Worship Service (Family Center)
9:45am -10:45am Sunday School
11:00am New Beginnings Church
Worship (Family Center)
11:00am -12:00pm Traditional
Worship (sanctuary)
2:30pm Bingo & Pizza (Heritage
Hall)
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
Father's Day Newsletter First Day of 6:00pm -7:00pm 6:30pm =9:30pm 12:30pm -1:30pm
Worship on-line with us at Deadline Summer Pilatgs Class C.A.P. (Family NBC f:hoir
www.fairfieldpcusa.org 9:00am -4:00pm | 1:00pm —6:00pm (Heritage Hall) Center) Practice (#14)
9:00am -9:45am Cont a Classical BLOOD DRIVE 8:00pm Praise 7:00pm Boy
Worship Service (Fa,.,ﬁ.";‘gngr) Conversations (Heritage Hall) Band Practice Scouts (Heritage
Parent Practicum (FC) Hall)
9:45am -10:45am Sunday School | )
11:00am New Beginnings Church . _g-
Worship {Family Center) G'SE%TOU% ((Jggrgn)
11:00am —12:00pm Traditional 6:00pm —7:00pm
Worship (sanctuary) Pilae:es Class i
5:00pm =7:00pm Classical {Heritage Hall)
Conversations Set-up
26 27 28 29 30 1 2
Worship on-line with us at 6:00pm -B:00pm 7:00pm Session 6:00pm -7:00pm 6:30pm -9:30pm Communion Set-
www.fairfieldpcusa.org AA Group (#29) Meeting (#20) Pilatgs Class C.A.P. (Family Up (Smali
9:00am -9:45am Commission 6:00pm ~7:00pm (Heritage Hall) Center) Kitchen)
Summer Mission Trip Pilates Class 8:00pm Praise 7:00pm Boy 12:30pm -1:30pm
Participants (Heritage Hall) Band Practice Scouts (Heritage NBC Cheir
9:00am -9:45am Contemporary (FC) Hall) Practice (#14)




- American Red Cross
Give blood.
lelp save lives.

PR
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Blood Drive

Fairfield Presbyterian Church
Tuesday, June 21
1:00 pm to 6:00 pm
Heritage Hall

6930 Cold Harbor Rd, Mechanicsville

All donors receive an e-gift card to the merchant of
their choice as a thank you!

For an appointment, please visit redcrossblood.org
or call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767).



Jesus was known for using a
certain type of speech in his
teaching. What was it?
A. soliloquy
B. parable
C. lecture
D. riddle
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